
1/24/17 

Sideliners Board Meeting 

Attendees:  Tammy Taylor, John Shea, John Herzog, Tom Lavelle, Maggie Waibel, Alecia Abbadessa, 

Christie Havel, Mark Bricker, Andrea Palmeri, Maria Beach, Hope and Paul Mollo  

Scholarships Only 7 kids applied for scholarships this year.   Each student gets $200.  

 

1 person gets the Matarese Scholarship.  This year a girl gets the scholarship.  

The scholarship is worth $250.  

 

Total Scholarships this year: $1650 

 

Scholarships will be given out on Senior Night 

 

Junior 

Tigers/Fundraiser 

Coach Shea  address the Committee with a request for help to start a club 

team for UE Kids:  

 

There are clubs in Vestal and ME that are very inexpensive so we lose UE kids 

to those programs which diminishes our program b/c our kids are not playing 

together.   Clubs such as GBUFC are expensive and a lot of kids families cannot 

afford them. 

 

Coach Shea: Starting in May would like to use the turf field.  This is for UE 

District kids.  After all fall sports would end.    

 

We would like the flyers out to the UE schools by March. 

 

3 Divisions.   

7-8 

9-10 

11-12 

 

Can use Saturdays or Sundays according to Josh Gannon 

 

Coach Shea would like Sundays.  1pm Start 

 

Each Kid would pay $30 or $35 which includes a shirt. 

 

30 minute training with UE JV or Varsity players 

 

Players would come early to learn the session given a shirt and they would 

work with their team 

 

45 minute Game.   

 

8 week program 

 

Needs from 

the Booster 

Club:  

 

Money for 

Shirts which 

will be 

replaced 

with the 

registration 

Money.  We 

do have a 

budget for 

Junior 

Tigers.  

 

Coordination 

of the flyers 

and 

registrations. 

 

Tammy to 

set a date to 

discuss the 

logistics of 

this further.    



15 kids per team is ideal.  Max out at 6 teams per age level.   18 teams.   

Would like a sign up day at the corporate office so it is local for those that do 

not fill out the form in advance and hand it to their teacher.   

 

Could expand to other sessions using the BC United Fields and the UE Gym.   

 

Goal is to get UE kids playing together at an earlier age as well as raising 

money for the booster club.    

 

Fundraising Ideas 4v4 Tournament in the Summer 

 

• Adult or Coed Open division could be included.   

• Need to have a meeting to discuss the coordination of this.    

 

R Fund Online: 

• This is like a go fund me page.    

• Coach Shea made the recommendation to have pictures of the kids 

doing the junior tigers program to promote donations so donors can 

see what the money is going towards. 

 

5 Below Fundraiser: 

• Hand out coupons and 5% of purchases comes back to the club.  Idea 

is to have the 5 Below coupons attached to the March flyers that are 

advertising the Junior Tiger Program.    

• Get 4 days 

o Week before Christmas 

o Week before Easter 

o Black Friday 

o Week before School Starts 

 

Sweet Frog Fundraiser: Summer Fundraising Idea.   

 

Rossi’s Fundraiser:  This was a tough one last year.  Need to discuss further. 

 

Applebees Fundraiser and Basket Raffle:  September 17th.   

 

Spaghetti Fundraiser 

 

Bottle Drive:  

 

Dick’s Fundraiser:  Coupon Books.  Buy them for $5 sell for $10.  Get to keep 

the $5. ….This was nixed by the members.   

 

UE Soccer Program Fundraiser.   

• Let already created for business sponsorships 

• This is a fair amount of work.   

 

Tammy to 

set a date 

for this to 

discuss the 

logistics of 

this.  



Apparel My Locker.Com:    

• An easier way to buy apparel for soccer.  

• It is online and can use credit cards.   

• There is no deadlines.  Can order what you want when you want.   

Membership Chair This person is responsible for keeping track of who on the different teams are 

members of the booster club.    

 

Mark Bricker has volunteered to be the lead on this.   

 

Orange and Black 

Night and Banquet 

Discussion 

Group voted last meeting to keep Orange and Black Night.  Concern is last 

year the kids ran wild without much parental supervision.   

 

Coach Shea feels that Modified should be part of the banquet vs having 

Orange and Black Night. 

 

Need to get with Traditions to see what their seating capacity is.    

 

Tickets for the banquet is $20 dollars.   Free for players who are members of 

the booster club.     Membership is $30.   

 

Coach Shea commented that it would be less expensive to just have the 

banquet at the school   Discussion was the girls like to dress up and it is a 

more formal event when it is at Traditions.   

 

Grant Gault Toyota is giving away $2500 per month, but we are not a 501C3 and do 

not have our own TIN number.    

 

Tammy is going to apply for our own TIN number.    

 

Next Meeting Topic:  Finding Committee Chairs and Team Parents, Confirm Dates and Times 

for the clinic and flyer (John Shea) 

 

Date: 2/28/17 (Tuesday) at 7:30pm  Kristopher’s 

 

 


